
Dumbleyung Primary School 

Dear Parents/Carers and Community Members, 

 

We are well and truly at the pointy end of Term 4! Everyone is running on fumes but I am           

impressed at how well people are pulling together. I am so appreciative that staff here will muck in 

and do what needs to be done, even if it is not one of their usual jobs. Similarly, students have 

been extra compassionate with each other. I have seen some wonderful displays of equity and care 

recently. Everyone has so much going on but when we approach each other with empathy and   

understanding we are collectively much stronger.   

 

This team spirit is also making it very pleasing to be able to confirm that I will remain as Principal at 

Dumbleyung Primary School for Term 1 of 2022. I look forward to starting the new year strong; 

building upon the great foundation we have laid this year, particularly in regards to communication, 

creating a case management approach to students requiring additional support and continuing to 

refine our teaching practices and programs to ensure we are delivering the highest quality,         

evidenced-based teaching to our students that results in improved outcomes for all.  I am also 

pleased to say that Mrs Tahlia Fertch will be staying with us in the Year P/1-2 class and Miss 

Hughes will be staying in the Senior Class.  

 

In 2022 we will also be continuing with a 3 day K/PP class. This is a big financial commitment and 

will require the school to be very conservative in other spending but it is a proven fact that teachers 

have the greatest impact on student learning and well-being.  

 

That said, the lovely Mrs Adams is leaving us (but will be back to visit) and Miss Tahlia Bielby will 

be taking the K/PP role. In Semester 1, the Kindergarten students will attend Tuesdays and   

Thursdays, with the addition of Wednesdays in Semester 2. This means, for one semester, our PP 

students have a day of being a straight year group which will increase our ability to provide them 

will solid Literacy and Numeracy foundations. Miss Bielby will be with us on Tuesday for the      

Transition Day so she can meet her new students, their families and the rest of the staff. We look 

forward to making her feel very welcome.  

 

Onto this weekôs many events. Firstly, I was so impressed by the quality of the campaign speeches 

delivered by our 2022 Leadership Team yesterday. Each student referenced the school values, 

acknowledged the leaders they will be taking over from and clearly articulated how they will add 

value to the vibrant Dumbleyung Primary School community. Voting was extremely difficult but I am 

buoyed by the fact that no matter the outcome, we will have an exceptionally capable group of   

Student Leaders.  

 

It has been excursions galore this week! On Monday, the Year 1s and 2s travelled to Narrogin to 

watch Grug at the Town Hall. It was a great show! Very interactive and funny. Thank you Mrs 

Fertch for organising it, and to Mr Bateup for volunteering his time to drive. We all appreciate it. 

 

On Tuesday, the Senior Class, along with some parent helpers went to Katanning to consolidate 

their unit on Diversity in Asia. They had some very rich conversations in one of Australiaôs most 

diverse towns as well as a delicious lunch prepared by Alep from The Daily Grind. Miss Hughes 

planned a terrific day and we are very grateful to Mrs Bartram, Mrs Ward and Mrs Justins for    

helping on the day. 
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Dates to           
remember: 
 
TERM 4 
 
7 December 
Pre-Kindy Transition 
Day 
9am 
Kindy Room  
 
8 December 
Graduation Dinner 
 
13 December 
End of Year  
Presentations  
2.00pm  
Town Hall 
 
16 December 
Students Last Day 
 
17 December 
Staffs Last Day 
 
TERM 1   2022 
 
31 January 
Students return 
Monday 
 



 

Today, all staff and students visited the Police Station. Students got to ride in the vehicles, hear the sirens 

and check out the cells. All students left with lots of goodies as well. Thank you so much to  Sergeant John 

Allanson and Senior Constable Carol Da Ronch for all your work in organising the events, and their        

counterparts from Wagin for coming across to help. The students had a fabulous time. 

 

Finally, Landcare  paid us a visit today to discuss all things compost! Students in Years 2ð6 got to make a 

mini soilariums, get up close and personal with some creepy crawlies and check out some microbes in the 

microscope. Amber Bateup and Landcare Manager, Claudia Hadlow for preparing such a wonderful       

incursion. 

 
Kind regards 

 

Jennifer McCarthy 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPPYôS CORNER    
      

 Our words are powerful. Once we have said something it often 
canôt be taken back and our words can deeply wound others.  
But, have you ever wondered about the words you say to     
yourself. It is known as self-talk. Often our self-talk are echoes 
of the things that were said to us when we were younger. 
 

 What words automatically go through your mind if you forget 
something important, lose your car keys, or like me spill coffee down the front of a white 
shirt. It takes awareness, effort and time to change these thoughts but it can be done. It is a 
reminder to all of us that have little ones around us that they are like sponges soaking up the 
words we speak both to them and in daily conversation.  
 
May we be as wise as an owl and think before we speak?  
Until next time take care 
Julie-Ann Evans (Chappy) 
Dumbleyung School Chaplain 



     

Cleo Ward Estella Scally 

Bridie Bartram Abbie Smith 


